
 

 
Ottawa, December 4, 2020 

 
 

IMPORTANT UPDATE | DEADLINE TO REQUEST A CHANGE IN FREQUENCY MODE 
 
Dear parents and guardians, 
  
As you know, it is possible to request a change in the mode of school attendance for your child.                   
We would like to inform you that the parents of students in grades 9 to 12 who attend the Virtual                    
School Learning Program (PAVÉ) or school in person have until ​December 11, 2020 to request a                
change for the 3rd ​and​ 4th quadrimesters. 
 
To request a change of attendance mode, please go to the ​CEPEO Parents Portal before               
December 11, 2020. 
 
If your child is currently attending PAVÉ and you want them to continue learning at PAVÉ until the                  
end of the year, ​you do not need to take any action​. 
 
If your child is currently attending their school in person and you want them to continue their                 
learning there until the end of the year, ​you do not have to take any action. 
 
This communication is only intended for parents who wish to request a change to the current                
attendance mode. 
 
We remind you that the quadrimesters are divided according to the following schedule: 
 

● Term 1 from August 31, 2020 to November 6, 2020 
● Term 2 from November 9, 2020 to January 29, 2021 
● Term 3 from February 1, 2021 to April 16, 2021 
● Term 4 from April 19, 2021 to June 25, 2021 

 
After December 11, ​changes to the method of attendance will no longer be possible for the                
remainder of the school year. This will ensure that all students can take the courses required to                 
obtain their Ontario Secondary School Diploma (OSSD). A subsequent change request (at the end              
of quadrimester 3) would not allow us to ensure the continuity of education necessary to meet the                 
requirements of the OSSD and / or a particular post-secondary program. In addition, please note               
that ​registration for a ​Consortium d’apprentissage virtuel de langue française de l’Ontario            
(CAVLFO) course will not be possible after this date ​for the current school year. 
 
This decision is necessary in order to allow optimal planning of schedules and to ensure that                
cohorts of students are respected. 
 
I thank you for your cooperation and understanding and wish you a wonderful weekend. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Marie-Josée Poulitte, principal of the PAVÉ at              
marie-josee.pouliotte@cepeo.on.ca  
 
 
 

https://parents.cepeo.on.ca/Portail_parent/EntreeParent.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fPortail_parent%2findex.aspx
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Amine H. Aïdouni 
Superintendent of Education 


